
Puma Pride…in our School…in Each Other…In Ourselves! 

            Prescott Weekend Update      
May 12th, 2024 

 
Good Afternoon PLC Families: 

(Please Note: This week’s memo was written before we all woke up to the smoke 
yesterday morning.  If the Air Quality Health Index Remains above an acceptable level, 
we will need to postpone the Track Meet this Wednesday.  I hope to have an update for 
your Tuesday Evening and/or Wednesday Morning.  I ask that you check your email) 
 
It’s track and field season here at the school and that means that there will be parking 
disruptions over the next few weeks.  This Wednesday is the Grade Four through Nine Track 
Meet.  (The Grade One through Three Field Day will take place on Tuesday June 11th, please 
mark your calendars if you are able to volunteer for this event).   
 
Why will a track meet cause traffic disruption?  As I mentioned last year (and will likely mention 
next year) while we have a beautiful school with many amenities, if there is one aspect of our 
building that is left wanting it is our gym space and the field.   As a result, we require our front 
parking lot as a venue to host running events.  Because of this, please be aware the parking 
lot will be closed this Wednesday, both before and after school.  It is safe to assume that 
traffic will be a challenge on this day.  Please give yourself plenty of extra time for drop off and 
pick up or please consider a different pick up or drop off location.  Better yet, it’s track and field 
day!  If possible, consider walking to school.  Most importantly, please slow down.  It is going to 
be busy, and no doubt, some people will be frustrated with the slow traffic flow; I ask for extra 
patience on Wednesday.  Please keep in mind that there is nothing more important than 
keeping everyone safe.  I will send you an email reminder Tuesday evening.  Thanks for your 
patience and cooperation.   
 
While the weather is (currently) looking like it will be overcast and 19 degrees, it is still a good 
idea to consider sending along a hat, water bottle, and high SPF sunblock in your child(ren)’s 
knapsack.  Between recess, field trips, and of course upcoming track meets, if won’t take much 
for too much sun.  Please send along sunblock for your kids.  While blankets for sitting are 
encouraged at the track meet, please note that tents are not permitted, so please keep these at 
home.  Finally, in the event of inclement weather, the ‘rainout’ day will be Tuesday the 21st; the 
first day back from Holiday Monday/Victoria Day.  Now, here’s what’s happening this week at 
PLC: 

Important Events This Week 
Monday 13th   Tuesday 14th   Wednesday 15th      Thursday 16th    Friday 17th   

Gr. Nine English 
Language Arts 

Provincial 
Achievement 
Written Exam 

9:00 am 
Hot Lunch 

Jacks 

Gr. 6 TWOS 
Field Trip 

Hot Lunch 
Jacks 

Rescheduled to 
Monday 

Gr. 4-9 PLC 
Track Meet 

 

Gr. 5 In-School 
Field Trip Ninja 

Warrior (Lg. 
Gym)  

Staff Planning and 
Development Day 

(No Students) 



 
Important Events Next Week 

Monday 20th     Tuesday 21st       Wednesday 22nd     Thursday 23rd        Friday 24th    
Victoria Day (No 

School) 
Kinder Field 
Trip - Safety 
City (T/TH) 

Kinder Field Trip 
- Safety City 

(M/W) 

Hot Lunch - 
Pizza 73 

Monday Schedule  

Athletics/Badminton/Soccer Dates This Week* 

Monday  
Tuesday Co-Ed Soccer Game vs Broxton Park 2 @ Greystone Field 1 - 4:00 

Wednesday Grade Four-Nine Track Meet 
Thursday Co-Ed Soccer Practice 3:00 - 4:30 @ Jubilee Park 

Friday  
*These times are subject to change. 

Follow our Facebook athletics page "Prescott Learning Centre Athletics" for up-to-date pictures and info. You can 
also access the athletics calendar on our school website - https://prescott.psd.ca/programs/athletics - This should 

make it easy to filter by your athlete's team and sync to your calendar on your device. 

New and Updated Information 

 
Last Call 2023 - 2024 PLC Yearbooks USING YBPAY - Pre-
order purchase orders for the 23-24 PLC Yearbook close 
tomorrow (Monday).  To purchase a yearbook please go to 
YBPay.ca.  Type in your YB ID Code (Job # 14357424) 
Enter in your student/staff information and select your yearbook, 
and then pay. 
  
Using YBPay is simple and easy for everyone! 
Then the system will process the payment, and add the order to 
the order tracker for you.   
 
School/CTF (Option) Course Fees (Over) Due - As we begin planning for next year, a 
reminder that school fees are now overdue.  Now more than ever these fees are vital to ensure 
students and staff are provided with the requisite resources for learning.  If you have any 
questions, please reach out to me or contact the office.    
 
Registration Reminder - Sincerely, a big thank you to those of you that have taken the time to 
complete your child(ren)’s registration for next year.  As we begin our scheduling for next year, 
these completed registrations do more than you realize in helping us balance classes and 
resources for the upcoming school year.   If you have yet to complete the registration, I ask that 
you do so ASAP.   If you are having problems completing the registration, please contact the 
office at prescott@psd.ca 
 

Travel Club Meeting  Attention Parents of current Grade 5-7 Students!    
We're excited to announce an exclusive enrollment meeting for our upcoming Travel Club! Join 
us for an informative session where you'll receive comprehensive details about enrollment 
dates, costs, and most importantly, where our unforgettable trip will take us in the school year of 
2025-26. Don't miss this opportunity to learn all about the enriching experiences awaiting your 

https://prescott.psd.ca/programs/athletics
mailto:prescott@psd.ca


child through our Travel Club. Mark your calendars and join us for an evening of exploration and 
adventure!   
Date: May 23, 2024 
Time: 6:30 p.m. 
Location: Prescott Learning Centre Collaboration Centre 
For more information please contact sarah.saysana@psd.ca or shannon.legge@psd.ca. See 
you there!  
 
Grade 4-9 Track Meet Date Change Weds. May 10th 15th- In part because of the EMS visit, 
various field trips, and the cancellation of the Grade Six English Language Arts Provincial 
Achievement Test, we are changing the date of the Grade Four to Six Track Meet from Friday, 
May 10th to this Wednesday, May 15th.  This is an all day event for these students.  Families 
are welcome to attend and cheer on the athletes. All I ask is that you stop and sign in at the 
office and wear a visitor's pass.   
 
Art Club Update - Art Club is cancelled tomorrow (Monday).  Please note that the last Art club 
for the school year will be June 10th! 
 
Badminton Finals - Senior Badminton wound up this week with division playoffs. Over 500 
games were played during the week and our team had some awesome games! We had both 
our girls singles advance to finals and placed 2nd and 4th in the division. Go Pumas!! 
 
PLC Read-A-Thon Update! - Prescott Learning Centre extends a heartfelt THANK YOU to our 
school community! We're incredibly proud of our readers and grateful for your support, which is 
making our fundraiser a success. To help them get involved, below is a link you can use to easily 
email them about supporting our fundraiser: 
https://www.read-a-thon.com/readers/tool/323739393933/1 
With only 2 more weeks to go we're sure we will reach our goal! Thanks again, Prescott Learning 
Centre 
 
PLC Fundraising Foundation Update - Track Meet concession: PLCFF is happy to provide 
a concession once again for the Grade 4-9 track meet! *See price list attached* HOT DOGS: 
Hot dogs will NOT be pre-ordered as we have previously shared. We apologize for any 
confusion. Hot dogs will be sold only between 11:00am-1:00pm for $2.00. 
 
Freezie Fridays: Volunteers needed! If you would like to join the fun and sell freezies on any 
of the Freezie Fridays this year, please email Jasmine at executive@plcff.com so she can 
schedule you in! The time commitment would be from 11:15am-12:45pm (approx). 
Dates are: May 24, 31 and June 7, 14, 21 
 
HOT LUNCH DATE CHANGE Weds. May 15th Thurs. May 23rd - Pizza 73: 
May 15th hot lunch has CHANGED to MAY 13th! Due to a conflict with the track meet on May 
15th, Jack’s hot lunch will now be delivered on Monday, May 13th! 
 
Upcoming Hot Lunch Dates and Vendors  
Mon. May 29th - Mary Browns  Thurs. June 6th - Jack's Weds. June 12th - Pizza 73 
Freezie Fridays - May 24th & 31st;  June 7, 14 & 21. 
 
 
 

mailto:sarah.saysana@psd.ca
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Previously Shared Information  
 
Designated Entrances - A reminder to parents dropping off your children, in order to alleviate 
congestion (and to keep our littlest Pumas safe, please have your children go through their 
designated entrance rather than the front door if they are arriving before the 8:15 bell.  If you are 
not sure which door is designated for your child’s grade, please reach out to their homeroom 
teacher.   
 
Puma Pass Lunch Hour Return Times - A reminder to families with students who leave 
campus at noon.  Students with a Puma Pass returning from lunch are not permitted into the 
building until 12:36. Students returning earlier than this will need to wait outside until this 
time.   Thanks for your cooperation,   
 
Final Thoughts - Hot on the heels of the Robin Hood drama production the week before 
last, last week was incredibly busy as well with field trips, ambulance visits, and a Powwow 
Practice to boot.  I’d like to thank PLC parents Jill and Kent (and their EMS partners Casey 
and Pedro) for not only bringing an ambulance to the school on Friday, but also arranging 
the ‘Mass Event’ Bus Ambulance to be a part of the presentation as well.  It was a great day 
of learning and exploration for students and staff alike.  I certainly enjoyed it, and judging by 
the pictures, the kids did as well. 
 
And if that wasn’t enough…our second Powwow Practice was even better than the first.  The 
drummers, the dancers, and the food (oh, the bannock was out of this world! Four servings later) made 
for a magical evening.  Perhaps the best part was being joined by ten students and three 
teachers from Athabasca Delta School in Fort Chipewyan.   It was great to meet and greet 
students from PSD’s newest school, and make what we hope will be a long lasting 
connection between our two school sites.  Although this was the last Powwow Practice for 
this year, we are looking forward to hosting practices next year as well.   
 
A reminder that there is no school for students this Friday as staff will be working and 
planning here at the school for Professional Development Day.  The students will have an 
extra long weekend as the 20th is Victoria Day.   
 
Once again, if you have any questions or concerns please reach out to my assistant 
principals and me at the school by calling 780-571-8079 or emailing us at:      
 
heather.huisman@psd.ca    esther.vanbeek@psd.ca   chris.shaw@psd.ca.  
Thanks again for taking the time to read this week’s memo.  Chris 
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